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December 23, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Association of Fire Fighters, Local 2595 (IAFF, L2595) (Paramedics, Emergency Medical Services - Department of Public Health) memorandum of agreement for the period of October 1, 2016, through December 31, 2017 which will enable King County to continue to provide Advanced Life Support (ALS) services to Vashon Island residents.  This agreement covers approximately eighty employees in the Department of Public Health, Emergency Medical Services (EMS).

Emergency Medical Services operates in a coordinated partnership with five dispatch centers, six paramedic providers, and twenty nine fire departments.  This partnership also requires collaboration with local hospital emergency departments, private ambulance companies and other organizations.

Through this partnership, King County EMS provides EMS and regional services to all of King County outside the City of Seattle.  All EMS services within the City of Seattle are coordinated through the Seattle Fire Department.

The purpose of this Agreement is to move forward a negotiated plan for King County EMS to provide ALS services directly to Vashon residents instead of Vashon Island Fire and Rescue (VIFR) providing ALS services.  This plan has the full support of IAFF, L2595, Vashon VIFR and the Vashon Island Fire Commissioners.

The reason this plan was advanced is because in 2014 VIFR expressed several concerns to EMS about VIFR’s ability to deliver Advanced Life Support services to Vashon Island over the long term.  In response to these concerns, EMS collaborated with VIFR to explore improved ALS service solutions for Vashon residents, which resulted in a proposal for EMS to absorb/integrate the Vashon ALS operation into the much larger King County Medic One (KCM1) ALS operation.  In October 2016, the Vashon Fire Commissioners unanimously approved the proposed service merger of VIFR’s ALS operation into the KCM1 service operation.

This Agreement advances the King County Strategic Plan by protecting the health of a community within King County, and improving a vital public service to Vashon Island residents.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation will help King County residents on Vashon Island.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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